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As with all industries, the ways in which insurers are capitalized and the structures with which they 
operate are changing as a result of changes in the availability of capital, market forces, and technology.  
These factors are altering the structure of insurers and the way insurance companies do business.  The 
Journal of Insurance Regulation is seeking analysis of how these changes are impacting insurance 
company operations and potential regulatory implications.  Potential topics can include but are not 
limited to: 

• The growth in private equity funding of insurers 
• Changes in investment options and strategies 
• Impact of InsureTech 
• Impact of insurers using online distribution systems 
• Other topics related to insurer solvency 

Papers can be discussion pieces or empirical in nature but must focus on major regulatory and public 
policy issues. Authors are encouraged to review the article submission guidelines and recent articles on 
the JIR’s website before submission. Submissions are requested by March 1, 2023 and will undergo an 
expedited blind peer-review process. 
 
The JIR also welcomes articles on any of the Key Initiatives of the NAIC. If you have questions, 
contact the editors at jireditor@gmail.com. 
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